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BEING A GOOD SAMARITAN AND RECEIVING HELP FROM ONE TOO
[A certain lawyer] willing to justify himself, said to Jesus, And who is my neighbor?  And Jesus replying, said, A certain man went down from Jerusalem to Jericho, and fell among robbers, who having stripped him, and having inflicted blows on [him] departed, leaving [him] [when] he was half dead.
And as it happened, a certain priest came down the same way, and seeing him, passed by on the other side. And likewise also a Levite, when he was at the place, came and looked, and passed by on the other side.

But a certain Samaritan, as he journeyed, came upon him, and seeing him, was moved with compassion. And coming near, he bound up his wounds, pouring in oil and wine, and he set him on his own beast of burden, [and] brought him to an inn, and took care of him.

And departing on the morrow, he took out two denarii, and gave [them] to the host, and said to him, Take care of him, and whatever thou spendest more, when I come back, I will repay thee.

Which now of these three thinkest thou was neighbour to him who fell among robbers?  And he said, He who did mercy with him.  Then said Jesus to him, Go, and do thou likewise (Luke 10:28-37).
Love is itself turned to mercy and becomes mercy when anyone who is in need of help is regarded from love or charity; hence mercy is the effect of love toward the needy and miserable (Arcana Coelestia 3063).
The Samaritan bound up the wounds of the man disabled by robbers, and poured into them oil and wine (10:33, 34). This signifies that by means of truths from good, those who are in the good of charity will to amend the evils that spring from falsities; "robbers" mean those who have infused falsities from which come evils . . . "wounds" mean those evils; "oil" means the good of love; and "wine" the truth of the Word and of doctrine (Apocalypse Explained 962.6).
PASTOR’S NOTES

During these challenging times, we can look for opportunities to both be a good Samaritan and to receive help from one too.
To be a Samaritan, we need to be open to the Lord moving us with compassion to help someone in need.  We can think about who might need a visit, who might need a meal, or who might need a phone call.  We can also think especially about who we can support that might be going through a tough spiritual trial.  And to be a Samaritan, we need to offer both oil and wine to help a neighbor’s wounds heal.  We need to offer both the Lord’s love and the truth that comes from it if we are to truly be the neighbor.

To be helped by a Samaritan, we need to look for those seeking to offer the oil and wine of the Lord’s good and truth.  The priest and Levite who walked by, leaving the robbed and beaten man for dead, are like those who do not offer help from the Lord and His Word.  But the Samaritan is the neighbor who wants to help us heal spiritually through the love and wisdom of the Lord and His Word. This is the kind of neighbor that really loves us because he or she is concerned about our spiritual well-being in addition to our natural well-being.
So, as we continue to turn to the Lord in these challenging times, let’s look for ways to be good Samaritans to each other and to welcome loving help from others too.
Pastor’s Council met on July 23 to discuss how church is going as we have been trying different ways of offering services.  For the time being, Sunday services will continue as they have been for the last few weeks, with indoor services at 9:00 A.M. and outdoor services at 10:00 A.M.  Please see “WORSHIP” for more details. 
The Winter Study this year will be on the Book of Psalms. It will give us a good opportunity to look more deeply at what the Lord teaches us through this beautiful part of the Sacred Scripture. So often it seems the Psalms can find us exactly where we are. 

From the July 21 Board Meeting: The board received a presentation from the Kempton Pandemic 
Team, which has been working on the plan for re-opening the school. They voted unanimously to accept the plan. The board also received a brief report on the status of the 2019-2020 fiscal year from Peter Genzlinger, who reported that the year ended with a modest surplus.
Holy Supper is being offered in the church – at      6:30 P.M. – on Friday, August 21. If you would like to partake in a small group, please contact Lawson by noon on the day before (Thursday, August 20). We will make the necessary arrangements to conduct the sacrament in a way that respects current social-distancing and masking requirements. 
          *       *       *       *       *
WORSHIP *
Sunday, August 2
9:00 A.M. Family Service. Live streamed.

INDOOR / MASK-ONLY 
   Music, but no singing. The live streaming will support those most comfortable with worshipping at home. www.kemptonnewchurch.org
10:00 A.M. Family Service

OUTDOOR / MASK-OPTIONAL 

Usher/Setup: Theo Judson
Feel free to wear a mask outdoors if you want to. Please maintain the six-foot distance - asked for by the state - between individuals of different households. 
If raining, this will be an INDOOR / MASK-ONLY service, with music but without singing (as at the    9:00 A.M. service)
Sunday, August 9 – as above                     
Usher/setup for 10:00 A.M.: Dale Smith
Sunday, August 16 – as above

Usher/setup for 10:00 A.M.: To be determined
Friday, August 21, 6:30 P.M. Holy Supper in the church. Lawson needs to be contacted the day before. (Please see “PASTOR’S NOTES.”) 
Sunday, August 23 – as above

Usher/setup for 10:00 A.M.: Penn Cooper
Sunday, August 30 – as above – except that the
10:00 A.M. service is a Woods Service.             Usher/setup for 10:00 A.M.: Owen King
*The governor has specifically exempted churches from the limitation of indoor events to 25 people https://www.health.pa.gov/topics/disease/coronavirus/Pages/Guidance/Targeted-Mitigation-FAQ.aspx
NOMINATING COMMITTEE 

The election of Board of Trustees and School Council members will take place at the annual society meeting on October 15, 2020.  The members of the Nominating Committee are John Cole, Chris Judson, and Roger Schrock, Chair. Please speak to a member of the Nominating Committee if you have suggestions (see below). A slate will be published in the September and October newsletters. 

The trustees whose terms are expiring are Mike Heiter and Bradley King.  They are eligible to be re-nominated. Mike and Bradley have each served two three-year terms.  The other trustees are Bengt Boyesen, John Cole, and Thaddeus Glenn (2021) and Kenan Smith and Mark Hendrichs (2022).

The School Council member whose term is expiring is Cade Cole. Cade has served three three-year terms and is eligible to be re-nominated. The other members of the School Council are Eloné Zimmerman and Jen McQueen (2021) and Kaemmerle Glenn and Daelen Saltzer (2022).
ANNOUNCEMENTS / NOTICES
We Warmly Welcome Returnees! Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt and their children have come back to Kempton from Mitchelville, Maryland. They are moving into their new digs at this very moment. Blessings on settling in! We’re very glad they’re here. The church office is happy to give you their updated contact info. Just call.
Three Leaving-Home-for-First-Time Gift Baskets for Students – Thea, Theo, and Wyatt: Items are due by Sunday, August 16, which gives you two weeks if you’d like to partake in our well-wishing. Please leave your free will offerings in the church kitchen. Thank you! If all goes according to plan (Plan? What’s a plan?), Thea LaMastra is heading to a college dorm in Maine, Theo Judson to one in Allentown, and Wyatt Cole to the high school dorm in Bryn Athyn.  Let’s express our warm good wishes to them in our usual way – even though the times are unusual!  We wish them all the best, with affection. 
ANNIVERSARIES

Therefore a man shall leave his father and mother and be joined to his wife.  Genesis 2:24
Congratulations and Best Wishes to: 

Matt and Sheila Heiter

on the 2nd – 12 years

Schuyler and Sarah Heinrichs

on the 3rd – 2 years

Christopher and Tabitha Judson

on the 5th – 20 years

Judah and Lydia Synnestvedt

on the 9th – 10 years 

Dan and Erika Brown

on the 10th – 24 years

Bradley and Suzanne King

on the 11th – 36 years

Calvin and Maggie Odhner

on the 14 – 38 years 
Dag and Shayne Boyesen

on the 17th – 29 years

Dale and Tovah Smith

on the 17th – 7 years

Mark and Wendy Wyncoll

on the 17th – 35 years

Rich and Suzanne Evans

on the 18th – 32 years

Andrew and Carrie Heilman

on the 21st – 44 years

Yorvar and Ruth Synnestvedt

on the 28th – 66 years

*     *     *
ANNOUNCEMENTS / NOTICES cont. 
Lost and Found: 1. Child’s Paw Patrol thermos with blue lid. 2. The nice garments that have hung unclaimed in the church foyer for many months. Added to them since last advertised is a men’s leather-look jacket with a grey hood in medium. Please look before they disappear. We’re in cleaning mode! Thanks – Carla (Kerr)

Help Wanted: I need an able-bodied person to help me hang some pictures, take down some shelves, put my books away, put together a clothes rack, and do some light weeding. I estimate it will take 4 to 6 hours. $15 an hour including travel time and spring for lunch. Please call me if interested. Thanks. – Deeb (Debra Gilbert)

Old School Village: Perhaps you have noticed the construction activity at OSV.  Things are progressing well toward a late fall opening. There exists an official priority list of potential residents which currently has a dozen names on it.  You are warmly invited to get your name on this list too (which requires a $500 deposit), because it places listees in line for consideration when an apartment becomes available. When someone is offered an apartment but the timing is not right for them, they keep their place on the list, and we call the next person. If they want to be removed from the list, their deposit money can be returned to them. The chance for occupancy is offered to Kempton New Church members first, but other General Church members are also welcome to apply. Don't be left out! Contact Tom Kerr or Shanon Smith for more details, or Shanon or Carla Kerr for a tour of the building.
[Repeat] Dance Steps Studio is Now Offering T-Shirts! If you are interested, please use this link to fill in the order forms: https://www.dancestepsstudio.net/tshirts. The price, color, and size options are listed in the link. There are separate forms for the adult and kid’s sizes, so please fill in both forms if you want both adult and kid's shirts. – Janina Smith
A BIT MORE
Nurse’s Song by William Blake
When the voices of children are heard on the green,
And laughing is heard on the hill,
My heart is at rest within my breast,
And everything else is still.

‘Then come home, my children, the sun is gone down,
And the dews of night arise;
Come, come leave off play, and let us away
Till the morning appears in the skies.’

‘No, no, let us play, for it is yet day,
And we cannot go to sleep;
Besides, in the sky the little birds fly,
And the hills are all cover'd with sheep.’

‘Well, well, go and play till the light fades away,
And then go home to bed.’
The little ones leapèd, and shoutèd, and laugh'd
And all the hills echoèd.
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